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Introduction

This policy was drawn up after consultation and discussion at a meeting attended by the teaching staff of the school. It will be circularised to parents for their comments, revised if necessary, and submitted to the Board of Management for ratification.

Aims

· To clarify to all members of the school community, including prospective parents, the agreed school policy in this curricular area.

· To provide a framework which will assist the teaching staff to plan for religious education with their classes.

Factors Influencing our Policy

· Our school is under Church of Ireland management, and subscribes fully to a Christian ethos while respecting other faiths, including the right to practise no formal religion.

· Many of the children in our school do not come from families of a Church of Ireland background; however prospective parents are always fully informed that the school is a Christian establishment and that the children will normally be expected to take part in religious education and church services unless parents have formally, in writing,  informed school authorities of their objection to this. In this eventuality, the school will make arrangements to have the child supervised separately at the time of the lesson, service etc.

Core Policy

· We consider the school ethos and atmosphere to be crucial to the area of religious education. Our Ethos Statement emphasises the importance of the Golden Rule: Do unto others as you would wish them to do unto you. In every area of school life, the children are encouraged to live out this rule, from showing respect for the opinions of their peers in the classroom to including everyone in their games at playtime. 

· Through our school services, we provide regular opportunities to express religious faith in a child-centred context. There is normally a school carol service at Christmastime and a number of services weekly during Lent. While they take place in the local Church of Ireland church, they are broadly Christian in nature. The children lead the prayers and readings, and prepare the musical items for the services.

· Occasionally brief impromptu services are held within the school at  times of local, national or global tragedy.

· During SPHE lessons, there are many opportunities for exploring values, positive choices, social behaviour etc. These topics integrate naturally with the religious education curriculum.

· The “Follow Me” scheme is currently used up to 4th Class as a resource for lesson plans, stories, prayers etc, and as a basis for curriculum planning. We intend to use the whole scheme when it is fully published. 5th and 6th Class study extracts from the Gospel of St Luke, using the resource, “Luke the Book”.

· All the classes are exposed to Bible stories (both Old and New Testament) and their meanings discussed in class. The Channel 4 “Testament” series is available as a resource in the school.

· In the middle and senior classes, the Prim Ed book “Religions around the World” is used to introduce the children to some basic information about other faiths.

· There are many books of songs, prayers and Bible stories available as resources within the school. We are committed to renewing these resources and adding to them as necessary.

